

September 4, 2018

City Council President Linda M. Morad Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I would like to request a one year **Waiver of Residency** for Patrick Faria, Diesel Engine Repairman in the Department of Facilities and Fleet Management who currently resides in Dartmouth, Massachusetts.

I have attached correspondence to support the reason for this request. Mark D. Champagne, Director of DFFM and Mr. Faria will be available at the meeting to answer any questions.

Sincerely,

Ionathan E Mitchel

Mayor

JFM/sds / Attachment

cc:

Patrick Faria

DFFM

Personnel



DEPARTMENT OF FACILITIES AND FLEET MANAGEMENT

MARK D. CHAMPAGNE DIRECTOR

August 15, 2018

Mayor Jonathan F. Mitchell City of New Bedford 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

RE: Residency Waiver for Patrick Faria

Mayor Mitchell:

I am writing to request that the residency waiver granted to Patrick Faria on September 19,2017 be extended for one year.

Mr. Faria is a skilled tradesman and a very talented Diesel Engine Repairman with tremendous work ethic. During his tenure I have observed him in the workplace and I have found him to be a hard working conscientious member of our team.

I respectfully request that the item be placed on the City Council agenda for their September 13, 2018 meeting. Mr. Faria and I will be available at the meeting to answer any questions.

Thank you for your assistance.

Regards,

Mark D. Champagne

Director

Cc: Personnel File